## 2023-2024 Finance Committee Report

The Finance Committee met earlier this year to make recommendations to the Board of Trustees on the use of the Employee Retention Credit funds that the Emanuel Synagogue received. In addition, the Committee met on two occasions to develop a proposed budget. In addition, as Chair of the Committee, I responded throughout the year to requests on short notice for possible funding sources of various projects.

I want to thank all the Committee members and those invited to various meetings (listed below) for their input and dedication to the best interests of the Emanuel Synagogue.

Louis Blumenfeld, Joanne Pasternack, Gary Cohen, Michael Altschuler, Bruce Bergman, Donald Miller, Allen Kronick, Rick Lasker, Gail Weinstein, Ray Weinstein, Syd Elkin, Charolotte Bower, Matthew Beatman, Ernie DeHaas, Marc Resnick, Robert Rudnicki, Stuart Kopel, Lori Gottlieb, Michael Kamins, Jacob Schreiber and Reesa Olins. A very special thank you goes to Amy Dembo for her countless hours of work throughout the year working on closing the books and preparing materials for the budget.

Mickey Libbin
Finance Committee Chair